
Full-Body Scan or Pat-Down? 
Either Way, there is No Touching Niroomand’s Junkets to Places like Washington, D.C. 

 
On 18-Mar-2010, University of Houston – Victoria business school dean Farhang 
Niroomand departed Victoria for Washington, D.C.  The return date, 25-Mar-2010, 
marked a one-week visit to the nation’s capital, where Niroomand journeyed in order to 
“visit the Dept. of Education about a grant proposal.”  This information, and more, is 
shown in the UH-V travel voucher inserted below. 

 

 
 

In terms of the benefit of Niroomand’s trip to his home institution, he notes on the 
voucher that he visited Washington, D.C., for a week in order “[t]o get a grant for the 

http://www.usmnews.net/Niroomand.html�


School of Business Administration” at UH-V.  Surely, university faculty around the 
country will be relieved to know, particularly given all of the pressure faced from above 
to generate revenues for their universities, that all one has to do to get a grant is travel 
to D.C. for a week.  Niroomand’s jaunt to D.C. cost UH-V an even $1,000, an amount 
sources say likely represents the annual travel allowance for more than one UH-V b-
school professor.  USMNEWS.net readers, particularly those from UH-V, may want to 
read more about Niroomand's grant-related travel and other activities.  The links 
provided here make for a good starting point.  
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